



Board of Directors Meeting 
Pittsfield Economic Development Authority
MINUTES
December 15, 2021 @ 8:30am
Berkshire Innovation Center - 45 Woodlawn Ave, Pittsfield, MA


Agenda 	

I.	Administration							M. Callahan – Chairman				-Call to Order

Chair Callahan called the meeting to order at 8:30am. He thanked the Berkshire Innovation Center in their help hosting our meetings.

Members Present:
Pamela Green, Vice Chair 	Jonathan Denmark		Leo Yantovsky
Krystle Blake			Rich Rowe
Paul Dalton			Christina Wynn 		Maurice Callahan, Chair		
Michael Filpi 			George Whaling

Members Not Present:		
[bookmark: _GoBack]Michael Matthews

Also Present:
Michael Coakley, Executive Director
Deanna Ruffer, City of Pittsfield
Ricardo Morales, City of Pittsfield
Paul Milewski, GPI
Eric Bilik, DOT
Maura Hawkins, BEC

		-September 17, 2021 meeting minutes 			

Mr. Denmark made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; it was seconded by Mr. Filpi and was approved unanimously.	 

II.	Financial Report							M. Matthews – Finance 
		-Review Q3 Financials					

This item will be postponed until the next board meeting. Mr. Callahan plans to convene the Executive and Finance Committees in January to work on the financials.

		-Review 2022 Preliminary Budget							

Mr. Coakley noted Mr. Matthews fully supports the budget. It is fairly close to last years; there are a few larger items to be taken care of this year.  There is the NPDES permit and the fore bay work. Also, no longer being on Kellogg St has changed some of the numbers

Seeing no further debate or discussion, Mr. Filpi made a motion to approve the budget; it was seconded by Ms. Green and was approved unanimously.
				
III.	East Street Construction Project Update			
		-Presentation and Q&A					
										
Mr. Coakley reviewed the East St project. Some land will be taken from PEDA.

Ricardo Morales, City of Pittsfield noted this project will transform East St. Transportation in the area will be improved. He noted the roundabout will be finalized in the spring with a raised circle in the center with landscaping. The area will remain as it is until the weather improved. Average traffic speed has slowed down, which is what they intended.

Eric Bilik, DOT reviewed the history of the project from the 1990s. The intent is to assist in employment opportunities. They also did corridor analysis; they propose improvements to accessibility, public transportation and the creation of a boulevard as an entrance to the city. 25% design approval has been achieved, and they had public hearings last July. He reviewed the Woodlawn Bridge to reopen Woodlawn Ave in 2014. They’re in preliminary designs from O’Connell Oil through to the Merrill/East St intersection, approximately $8.8 million.  The city just got approval to work from Lyman to Elm St. A discussion was had regarding the Ashuwillticook Rail Trail. Ms. Ruffer noted in a couple years, you can ride your bike from here to North Adams. North Adams is planning their own connector for Williamstown, Adams and North Adams.

Paul Milewski, GPI gave an overview of the project. The area goes from Lyman to Merrill Rd, about 0.6 miles. They will be addressing safety concerns, intersection operations, turn lanes, signal equipment and ADA compliance, among other issues. A discussion was had regarding the possibility of underground utilities.

Mr. Denmark asked about the timing of lights on East St. Will there be changes to the timing? They are not proposing a light at Silver Lake. Their traffic engineers are looking at the signals; he would have to confirm that. Mr. Morales noted what happens at East/Elm/4th will affect the flow through the corridor; they will be analyzing all that as things progress.

IV.	NPDES Permit – Berkshire Environmental Consultants	 

Maura Hawkins, BEC reviewed the progress to date. The effective date was November 1, 2021. She reviewed the requirements of the permit and future critical dates. Discharge monitoring has been ongoing, and they have added a couple new tests. They are currently working on the SWPPP development. 

V.	Site 9 Redevelopment Update					

Mr. Coakley noted the company was interested in Site 9 has put it on hold as their VP of Real Estate Development has left the company.  

He is working with Mark Arigoni on the Mass Development grants on the timeline of the project.

The MassWorks Grant he applied for was not awarded; apparently this was the largest ask they received. It was also noted that the awards given were all for current, imminent construction whereas we do not. 

Seeing no further debate or discussion, Mr. Filpi made a motion to authorize Mr. Coakley to apply for MassWorks grants and execute documents; it was seconded by Mr. Denmark and was approved unanimously.		

VI.	PEDA Insurance Review						
		-Vote to authorize retention of an insurance broker	

Mr. Denmark reviewed the various insurance policies in effect. The policies renew automatically in May, costing approximately $25,000.

Seeing no further debate or discussion, Mr. Filpi made a motion to authorize Mr. Coakley to retain an insurance broker, negotiate with them and finalize and execute policies; it was seconded by Mr. Denmark and was approved unanimously.			

VII.	Berkshire Kind Update						M. Coakley 

Mr. Coakley noted they are trying very hard to make this project work, given Covid-related costs. They made exterior changes and they have been approved. They are finalizing their sampling plan with DEP. They have signed a couple extensions, which expire today. They are working on the P&S agreement and hope to have news soon.

Seeing no further debate or discussion, Mr. Filpi made a motion to authorize Mr. Coakley to negotiate the P&S agreement and execute any documents; it was seconded by Mr. Denmark and was approved unanimously.		
			
VIII.	Other Business							 
		-Forebay Dredging Project						

Samples have been taken and they are waiting on the results.
	
		-Site 3N Interest

Four local companies are looking to expand. They are having some drawings done. There is some very strong interest. It will be on the agendas of the Executive and Finance Committees.

		-Nominating Committee							

Mr. Callahan noted they did not have a Nominating Committee last year due to Covid. He will be reaching out to the board to head that.

		-Next Board Meeting    			

Mr. Callahan noted a tentative date is somewhere between February 7-11. He won’t be posting a meeting schedule until they get into the first quarter and see what’s going on.

Mr. Coakley noted Ms. Blake’s request to review the bylaws. He wil 

IX.	 Adjournment								
	
Seeing no further debate or discussion, Ms. Blake made a motion to adjourn at 9:50am; it was seconded by Mr. Filpi and was approved unanimously.
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